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Minutes of January 11, 2022 - Ayer Planning Board Meeting 
Location: via Zoom 
Meeting was recorded and then broadcasted on APAC 
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Members Present: Geof Tillotson, Chairman; Ken Diskin, Vice Chairman; Jonathan Kranz, Clerk; Julie 
Murray and Nathan King (arrived at 6:17 PM} 

Also Present: Mark Archambault, Town Planner 

Chairman Tillotson called the meeting to order at 6:15 PM. 

At 6:15 PM Chairman Tillotson read aloud the notice allowing for remote participation meetings as 
stated on the posted agenda. 

General Business 

Approve the Agenda 

At 6:16 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Ms. Julie Murray 
seconded. No discussion. Vote to approve by roll call vote: Ms. Ken Diskin, aye; Ms. Julie Murray, aye; 
Mr. Jonathan Kranz, aye; Chairman Tillotson, aye 

Covenant and Bond Releases - None 

Review and Endorse Zoning Map- with West Main Street Form Based Code District 

Mr. Mark Archambault, Town Planner, shared with the Board the proposed Zoning Map prepared by 
MRPC with the revised West Main Street Form Based Code District t hat was approved at town meeting 
back in the 2019. Mr. Archambault stated that the 100-foot buffer had also been added to the Zoning 
Map that was previously missing on the 2018 Zoning Map. Mr. Archambault stated that he also 
circulated the Map to other town departments for review and had no comments. 

Mr. Ken Diskin stated that he was glad to see the 100-foot buffer around the well heads but mentioned 
that there were a few errors on the proposed Zoning Map. Mr. Diskin stated that the table shows an 
Adult Entertainment District, but it is missing from the Map along with an area near Grove Pond that is 
shown as A-1 but is in Devens. Mr. Diskin stated that he fe lt t hey Board should not approve the Zoning 
Map as it is presented and wait till the corrections are made before taking a vote. 

Chairman Diskin stated that he also had a few minor corrections he would like to see done on the Zoning 
Map as well. Chairman Tillotson stated that there are a few parcels along Central Ave and Groton 
Harvard Road that are shown incorrectly on t he Zoning Map. 
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Mr. Diskin stated that it is important that the Board get the Zoning Map approved and signed showing 
the West Main Street Form Based Code as soon as possible once the Adult Entertainment District and 
the correction over at Grove Pond is made. Mr. Diskin suggested that the Board take some time over the 
next few meetings to discuss the Zoning errors and possibly get them corrected at an upcoming town 
meeting. 

Chairman Tillotson agreed. 

At 6:31 PM Mr. Ken Diskin made a motion to endorse the Zoning Map pending the changes as 
discussed, this evening regarding the addition of the Adult Entertainment District and the correction 
to the area near Grove Pond. Mr. Jonathan Kranz seconded. 
Discussion: 
Mr. Nathan King mentioned that a few of the street names in Devens appear to also be incorrect on 
the Zoning Map as well. 
Chairman Tillotson stated that Board can work on correcting those along with others on the map on 
the future. 
Vote to approve by roll call vote: Mr. Ken Diskin, aye; Mr. Jonathan Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan King, aye; 
Ms. Julie Murray, aye and Chairman Tillotson, aye. 

Continued Public Hearing. Definitive Subdivision. Wright Road Stratton Hill 

Continued Public Hearing. Stormwater Management Permit, Wright Road, Stratton Hill 

Continued Site Plan Review. Ayer Zoning Bylaw Section 9.6, Land Clearing and Grading. Wright Road 
Stratton Hill 
Present: There were no applicant representatives present at the time of the meeting 

At 6:35 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to open the continued public hearing for the Definitive 
Subdivision for Stratton Hill off Wright Road. Mr. Nathan King seconded. No discussion. Vote to 
approve by roll call vote: Mr. Jonathan Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan King, aye; Ms. Julie Murray, aye; Mr. 
Ken Diskin, aye and Chairman Tillotson, aye. 

At 6:36 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to open the continued public hearing for the 
Stormwater Management Permit for the Stratton Hill subdivision off Wright Road. Ms. Julie Murray 
seconded. No discussion. Vote to approve by roll call vote: Mr. Jonathan Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan King, 
aye; Ms. Julie Murray, aye; Mr. Ken Diskin, aye and Chairman Tillotson, aye. 

At 6:36 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to open the continued Site Plan Review for Land 
Clearing and Grading for the Stratton Hill Subdivision off Wright Road. Ms. Julie Murray seconded. No 
discussion. Vote to approve by roll call vote: Mr. Jonathan Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan King, aye; Ms. Julie 
Murray, aye; Mr. Ken Diskin, aye and Chairman Tillotson, aye. 

Mr. Archambault stated that he sent a letter to At torney Robert Collins requesting that due to the lack 
of adequate information and a number of requests to continue the public hearings, they submit a 
request to withdraw their applications without prejudice and reapply to the Planning Board once they 
have revised their plans and are ready to meet with the Board. 
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Chairman Tillotson stated that after a letter was received from Attorney Collins that allows the decision 
for the project to be extended to March 31, 2022, without any indication on when they would be 
coming back to the Board, he reached out to Mr. Archambault to discuss the matter. A result of that 
discussion was to send a letter to Attorney Collins requesting that they withdraw their application. 

Mr. Archambault went over the details of the letter that was sent to Attorney Collins for the Board. 

Mr. Ken Diskin requested that Mr. Archambault investigate if the conservation analysis that was drafted 
for the project needs to be redone or can be reused. 

At 6:47 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to continue the public hearing for the Definitive 
Subdivision for Stratton Hill, off Wright Road to the next Planning Board meeting on January 25, 2022. 
Ms. Julie Murray seconded. Vote to approve by roll call vote: Ms. Jonathan Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan 
King, aye; Ms. Julie Murray, aye; Mr. Ken Diskin, aye and Chairman Tillotson aye. 

At 6:52 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to continue the Public Hearing for the Stormwater 
Management Permit for Stratton Hill subdivision on Wright Road to the Planning Boards next meeting 
on January 25, 2022. Ms. Julie Murray seconded. No discussion. Vote by roll call vote: Ms. Jonathan 
Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan King, aye; Ms. Julie Murray, aye; Mr. Ken Diskin, aye and Chairman Tillotson 
aye. 

At 6:52 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to continue the Site Plan Review for Stratton Hill off 
Wright Road to the Planning Boards next meeting on January 25, 2022. Ms. Julie Murray seconded. No 
discussion. Vote by roll call vote: Ms. Jonathan Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan King, aye; Ms. Julie Murray, 
aye; Mr. Ken Diskin, aye and Chairman Tillotson aye. 

Town Planner Update 

Mr. Archambault stated that he has been working on the Open Space Residential Development 
Regulations and Guidelines and they are almost complete. Mr. Archambault stated that there was a 
working group for these regulations that he would like to start meeting with again and will contact the 
members in the upcoming week to set up a day and time to meet. 

Meeting Minutes November 23, 2021 

At 6:56 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 23, 2021, 
meeting as submitted. Mr. Ken Diskin seconded. No discussion. Vote by roll call vote: Ms. Jonathan 
Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan King, aye; Ms. Julie Murray, aye; Mr. Ken Diskin, aye and Chairman Tillotson 
aye. 

Meeting Minutes December 14, 2021 

At 6:57 PM Mr. Jonathan Kranz made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 14, 2021, 
meeting as submitted. Ms. Julie Murray seconded. No discussion. Vote by roll call vote: Ms. Jonathan 
Kranz, aye; Mr. Nathan King, aye; Ms. Julie Murray, aye; Mr. Ken Diskin, aye and Chairman Tillotson 
aye. 
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Old Business/ New Business 

Chairman Tillotson had a few items he wanted to update the Board on. 
Chairman Tillotson mentioned to the Board members that after some work looking into a bylaw it might 
be better to have the item be a regulation. The question on the minor change to the Light Industrial 
Zone typo in the Bylaw has come back from KP Law and they suggest going to town meeting with the 
item. 
Mr. Diskin suggested that the Board try to get another opinion on the matter and go straight to the 
Attorney General w ith the question. 
Mr. Archambault w ill investigate the matter. 

Chairman Tillotson gave a brief update on the ongoing construction of previously approved Planning 
projects and will have a more in-depth update at the next meeting. 

MBTA Commuter Community Zoning 

Chairman Tillotson stated that the State will be holding a Zoom meeting next week to review Chapter 
358 of the Acts of 2020 which requires all cities and towns along the MBTA Commuter rail and 
surrounding towns to allow special residential zoning in order to keep grant eligibility status. 

Chairman Tillotson went over a brief presentation regarding requirements within the bill and how it will 
affect the Zoning in the town. 

The Board had a discussion on existing Zoning and what the consequences would be if they did not 
comply. 

Mr. Archambault and Mr. Kranz wi ll be attending the Zoom meeting that will be exampling this new Act 
and will report back to the Board on how and what it needs to do to meet the requirements. 

Open Space Working Group 

Ms. Janet Providakes, member of the Affordable Housing Trust went before the Board to discuss an 
Open Space Working Group. Chairman Tillotson stated that he asked Ms. Providakes to come before the 
Board to discuss the working group that would look into all the open space in town and list which 
parcels would be beneficial to the town to possibly purchase. 

The Board had a discussion with Ms. Providakes on who would be in the working group and how it 
would differ from the list of property land that the Conservation Commission currently has. 

Meeting Adjournment 

At 8:05 PM Jonathan Kranz made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Nathan King seconded. No discussion. Vote 
to approve by roll call vote: Mr. Jonathan Kranz, aye; Ken Diskin, aye; Ms. Julie Murray, aye; Mr. 
Nathan King, aye and Chairman Tillotson, aye. 
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Minutes recorded and submitted by Heather Hampson, Administrative Coordinator 
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Planning Board Chair eof Tillotson) 
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